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Welcome to Autumn 2! We have got so much to learn this half term. Last half term was a fantastic start to the year and we have already made incredible progress with our learning. We all managed to write an adventure story and we covered our Place Value topic in Maths. In Science, we learnt all about the human body! We have finished our Welly Wednesdays for now and we are back to having two PE sessions a week. 
This half term, our English book is a silly book about a very naughty book monster – he's chomping, munching and nibbling his way through fairy tales that don't belong to him! We will be following on his adventure through the different stories and by the end of the half term, we will be writing a diary entry. 
In Maths, in Year 1 we will be starting to learn all about Addition and Subtraction. They will be using resources to learn about part – part - whole models and number sentences. Year 2 will also be learning about Addition and Subtraction and will be building upon the knowledge that they obtained learnt last year.
In Science, Year 2 children will be looking at Animals Including humans and Year 1 will be looking solely at Animals. We will be learning about the five different groups of vertebraes. We have now finished our Geography topic and will be starting to learn about History. We will be asking the important question: were all nurses women?
 In RE, the children will be learning about the Christian topic of the “Incarnation”. The big question is, “Why is Christmas important to Christians?”. Our PE topics this half term are Dance and Indoor Athletics. I have asked for the PE kits to come in on a Monday and to stay in school until the Friday. This is because, often, our timetable gets changed throughout the week and PE may have to be moved. If your child’s kit is in school, then this won’t be a problem. 
Whilst in Lawley, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their book and reading record being returned daily so that they may read with the adults in school as well. Please ensure that you are writing in your child’s reading record every time you read with them. It is vital that the children practise their reading at home as well as in school. Even if it’s only for five or ten minutes: every little helps. 
As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Trust. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives. If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term. If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.
Many thanks,
Mrs Taylor-Falcão and Mrs Dallow
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Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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